
  

  

   

The Executive Board dedicated a full 2-days meeting to the deliberation of the IWF 

Constitution and By-Laws. Recognising the importance of this fundamental document in 

the IWF’s activities and in an attempt to further improve its governance, the Board 

worked through a Draft prepared by a Working Group specially appointed to this task.  

The recommended changes are based on the modification proposals collected from the 

Member Federations and officials of the Federation. 

The Board’s deliberations and considerations were effectively assisted by the IWF’s legal 

advisor Me Francois Carrard who also worked on the document aligning it to best 

international practices and the requirements of Swiss Law. 

The most recent Guidelines of the IOC are also reflected in the articles and By-Laws to be 

updated in due course. After this first review, the Draft document will require further 

study and consideration in several steps before being finally presented to the Member 

Federations who are to vote on the new Constitution and By-Laws. 

 

  


